



ಕರ್ನಾಟಕ ರಾಜ್ಯ ಕಾನೂನು ವಿಶ್ವವಿದ್ಯಾಲಯ, ನವನಗರ, ಹುಬ್ಬಳ್ಖ

KARNATAKA STATE LAW UNIVERSITY Navanagar, Hubballi Accredited with 'A' Grade by NAAC



ವಾರ್ಷಿಕ ವರದಿ 2018–19 ANNUAL REPORT 2018-19





FOREWORD

Karnataka State Law University with its headquarters at Navanagar, Hubballi was established in January 2009 under the Karnataka State Law University Act, 2009, (No.11 of 2009) as a Peoples' University. Its' aspiration is to provide quality legal education, totally socially relevant and accessible to everyone. KSLU is a mono faculty University

having 107 Law Colleges under its affiliation and having jurisdiction over the entire Karnataka State.

The University Library has acquired quality books and good number of volumes of reports to meet the requirement of students and members of faculty. The Library has facilities of wi-fi and subscribed online data basis like West Law India, HeinOnline, Manupatra, etc. for the students. The Library has been automated using an integrated Library Management System. Library holdings can be searched using the Online Public Access Catalogue.

The Examination wing is housed in an exclusive building. It has adopted modern technologies for conducting examinations and valuation work, to keep confidentiality and to give fair and quick results to the students.

At present the University offers 3 year LL.B., 5 year B.A., LL.B., B.B.A., LL.B., Integrated and Honors Courses and LL.M. with specializations like Constitutional and Administrative Law, Corporate and Commercial Laws. Some PG Diploma and Certificate courses are also taught. Many Ph.D. students are engaged in doing research under the guidance of learned teachers of KSLU.

The University has established the College Development Council (CDC). It is headed by a Director, who is responsible in overseeing the day to day work and co-ordinates this, with all the affiliated colleges and requests the colleges to submit proposals for grant under various schemes of University Grants Commission (UGC). I am happy to indicate that many Colleges have already been enlisted under Section 2(f) and 12 B of UGC Act, 1956.

The NSS wing of KSLU has done tremendous work in the rural areas by arranging camps like Tree Plantation, Rain Water Harvesting, Blood Donation, Health Check up and Election Awareness in the nearby villages and helped the villagers in overcoming their day to day legal hurdles by giving legal aid service and advice. Similarly, the SC/ST Cell is doing wonderful work by providing necessary assistance in getting scholarship, studentship and the Government share of the OBC students' EBL charges etc. and genuinely looking after the welfare of the concerned students in co-ordination with the District Social Welfare Department. The Legal Cell is established to look after the cases filed against the University in the courts and to safeguard the interest of the University by using the services of panel advocates nominated by the University. A special mention should be made about the

Directorate of Students' Welfare of the University who is making every effort to conduct Seminars, Symposia, Moot Courts, Conferences, Debate, Elocution Competitions and Youth Festivals, extracurricular and extension activities etc. for the students during the academic year. There is one girls hostel and one boys hostel well maintained by KSLU.

The Right to Information (RTI) Cell has been established and a nodal officer is nominated for the Cell. The Cell is working effectively and many successful replies have been sent to RTI petitioners and some of the cases heard by the State RTI Commissioner are also attended to by the concerned University officials. Further, a Women's Grievance Redressal Cell is established in the University. The Cell is headed by a senior woman faculty. The Cell has been taking steps to watch and ward the well being of women staff and students in the campus. In addition, the Information Communication Technology Cell (ICT Cell) has been maintaining the University website and Computer Lab for the students. Over the years the Cell has been successfully conducting video conferences between the KSLU and Universities outside India and initiating the various Central Government projects like National Knowledge Network, for the mutual benefits of our students.

The Sports Section is headed by a Director of Physical Education and has been successfully conducting Inter-Collegiate Tournaments for Men and Women students of affiliated Law Colleges. The Sports Section is also looking after all the sports activities of the University as well as colleges. The students of the University have excelled not only in studies but also in sports.

The University has established its own Law School where many curricular and extracurricular activities are carried on. In the preceding One year the Law School has organized many Seminars, Conferences, Moot Courts, Workshops, Legal Aid and Clinical Programmes in association with the Government Departments and NGOs of the country.

Besides scholarships, the University has instituted other Endowment Prizes, Gold Medals, Cash Prizes and other Prizes for meritorious students. A few of them are instituted by some eminent law firms, companies and individuals which are given at the time of the Convocation.

The University is bringing out KSLU's Law Journals regularly since 2013. It contains contributions by Former Chief Justices, Academicians and well known Scholars in the field of Law. The Student Law Review, KSLU's Sports and Entertainment Law Journal Amruthavahini- the KSLU News letter have been brought out.

I express my deep appreciation and congratulations to the teaching and non-teaching staff of KSLU in helping us to provide a safe, peaceful and conducive environment for research and learning and for having dedicated themselves to this divine mission.

Prof. (Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat Vice-Chancellor

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

We are pleased to bring out the Annual Report - 2018-19 of Karnataka State Law University (KSLU). It is our honest endeavor to record the progress of the University which is achieving its ambition to provide quality legal education. Besides these, the Report brings out a glimpse of the numerous activities that the University has been engaging in, from conferences to collaborative ventures to create a reliable and relatable platform for Judges, Lawyers, Academicians, Students, Researchers and Policy makers to express, interact and exchange ideas on emerging issues and challenges in the field of law and policy. The editorial team is immensely grateful to Prof. (Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat Hon'ble Vice Chancellor for providing the overwhelming support and guidance.

We express our sincere gratitude to Dr. Ratna R. Bharamgoudar, Registrar (I/C) and for timely direction and supervision that has motivated us to implement innovative thoughts in bringing out this Report. We are grateful to Dr.G.B.Patil, Registrar I/C (Evaluation) for his valuable suggestions. We are grateful to Prof. (Dr.) C.S.Patil, Dean and Director for his valuable suggestions. On behalf of the editorial team, it is my privilege to thank the heads and staff of various sections of KSLU - Administration, Academic, Examination, Finance, Law School, Engineering, Directorate of Students Welfare, College Development Council, Library, NSS, Hostels, SC/ST Cell, Sports, for providing the necessary information and contributing in bringing out this Report.

We owe much gratitude to Dr. D. Rangaswamy, Asst. Professor, Ms.Sharada Shinde, Asst. Professor and Dr. Bheemabai Mulage, Asst. Professor for the hard work and enthusiasm shown in preparing this Report. Last, but not least, I express my sincere and heartfelt gratitude to the editorial team for coordinated efforts in the successful completion of this Report.

Dr. Rajendra Kumar Hittanagi Chairperson Editorial Committee Annual Report 2018-2019.

Sl.	Name	Designation
No.		
1	Dr.Ranjendra Kumar Hittanagi, Assistant Professor	Chairman
2	Dr.D.Rangaswamy, Assistant Professor	Member
3	Dr.Bheemabai Mulage, Assistant Professor	Member
4	Ms. Sharada R. Shindhe, Assistant Professor	Member Convener
5	Shri D.R. Kumbar, Asst. Executive Engineer	Member
6	Shri Basavaraj Rajur, Assistant Registrar, Exam Section, KSLU	Member
7	Shri.S.R. Gadad, Accounts Superintendent Finance Section, KSLU	Member

Annual Report Editorial Committee Members

Annual Report 2018-19

CONTENTS

1	Introduction	1
2	Officers of the University	2
3	The Syndicate	4
4	The Academic Council	5
5	The Finance Committee	6
6	Budget Provision and Expenditure Statement	6
7	Engineering Division	8
8	Statutes, Regulations and Ordinances	10
9	Appointments and Posts Created	13
10	BCI Recognition to Karnataka State Law University	14
11	UGC 2(f) Recognition to Karnataka State Law University	16
12	UGC 12 B Recognition to Karnataka State Law University	17
13	NAAC Recognition to Karnataka State Law University	18
14	Courses offered by the University	19
15	Courses offered in Affiliated Law Colleges	19
16	List of Affiliated Law Colleges	20
17	Affiliation Status	25
18	Students' Admission and Faculty Position	26
19	Examination Section	27
20	KSLU's Law School	31
21	University Library	38
22	National Service Scheme	39
23	Hostels	41
24	Scheduled Castes/Scheduled Tribes (SC/ST)Cell	41
25	Directorate of Physical Education and Sports	42

1. INTRODUCTION

The Government of Karnataka with a desire to make the study and research in law more systematic, society oriented and to inculcate among citizens a sense of concern for the law and the institutions of State, has established Karnataka State Law University through the Karnataka State Law University Act, 2009(No.11 of 2009). From the inception the University is striving to provide quality legal education which is professionally competent and socially relevant. It is endeavouring to promote the culture of law and justice in the institutions of State, Non-Government organizations and every individual through various programmes.

VISION

To transform Karnataka State into a legally conscious society, by providing quality legal education that is professionally competent and socially relevant so as to realize the Constitutional primordial goal of social, economic and political justice and secure human rights to every common man. Strive to promote the culture of law and justice in the institutions of State, Non-Government organizations and every individual by providing informal legal education, training and legal service. Above all, to inculcate in everyone a spirit of high moral and human values.

MISSION

To produce law graduates and post graduates who will inspire and lead the community by putting 'service' before 'self'. Strive for excellence in professional legal education. Promote research activities to create basis for making law and legal institutions socially vibrant. Spread legal literacy and legal aid to the poor and needy with a view to take justice to the doorsteps of common man. Provide training to the members involved in the governance of the state, legislators and judiciary to sensitize them in matters of law and justice. Above all, work as a catalyst in inculcating a sense of faith among people of Karnataka in the institutions of law and justice to realize the goals of social welfare.

The Karnataka State Law University aims to educate the populace on a realistic tone, close to the life, kindling socio-legal consciousness, enhancing marketability, unveiling employment openings by infusing better outlook and approach. Placing reliance on indigenous socio-politico-legal system, but with a comparative approach, studying the legal system of other countries is the unique feature of the University. This aids the pupil to have strong base both at national and global front, to face any challenges effectively and efficiently. Thus, the University has commissioned its activities with a slogan "Indian Roots & Global Heights".



LOCATION

The seat of the University is in the midst of hillocks, on a sprawling 52 acres of land, in Hubballi-Dharwad Corporation limits on the main road connecting the twin cities at Navanagar, Hubballi.

JURISDICTION

The University is the single largest Federal University in the whole of Asia having 101 Affiliated Law Colleges under its umbrella. The Jurisdiction of the University extends over the entire Karnataka State.

2. OFFICERS OF THE UNIVERSITY

• Chancellor	:	His Excellency Sri. Vajubhai Vala
		Governor of Karnataka
• Pro-Chancellor	:	Sri. Krishna Byre Gowda Hon'ble Minister for Rural Development, Law and Parliamentary Affairs Government of Karnataka
		(From 6-6-2018 to 28-12-2018)
		Sri. G. Parameshwara
		Hon'ble Deputy Chief Minister, Bengaluru Development and Directorate of Town Planning, Parliamentary Affairs and Legislation Department Law, Justice and Human Rights Department and IT, BT, Science & Technology Government of Karnataka (From 28-12-2018)
• Vice Chancellor	:	Prof. (Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat
Registrar I/c	:	Dr. Ratna R. Bharamgoudar
• Registrar (Evaluation) I/c	:	Dr. G. B. Patil
• Finance Officer	:	Smt. Lalita C. Lamani
• Dean	:	Prof. (Dr.) C. S. Patil
• Executive Engineer	:	Sri. D. R. Kumbar
• Director of Students' Welfare	:	Dr. G. B. Patil
• Director of College Development Council	:	Dr. Ratna R. Bharamgoudar
• Librarian	:	Sri. M. C. Kadakol
• Director of Physical Education	:	Sri. Khalid Khan



OTHER OFFICERS OF THE UNIVERSITY

Dean	: Prof. (Dr.) C.S.Patil
Executive Engineer	: Sri. D. R. Kumbar
Director, Student Welfare	: Dr. G. B. Patil
Director, College Development Council	: Dr. Ratna R. Bharamagoudar
Librarian	: Mr. M. C. Kadakol
Director, Physical Education	: Sri. Khalid Khan



AUTHORITIES OF THE UNIVERSITY

3. THE SYNDICATE

The executive body of the University is the Syndicate. The Syndicate is nominated by Chancellor as per Section 24 of the Karnataka State Law University Act, 2009. The Syndicate is headed by the Vice-Chancellor of the University and the Registrar is the Member-Secretary. The ex-officio members of the Syndicate are the Secretary to Government, Department of Law, Justice, Human Rights, The Secretary, Department of Parliamentary Affairs, The Principal Secretary, Higher Education, The Commissioner, Collegiate Education. The Vice-Chancellor nominates the Dean, two University Professors and two Principals of the Affiliated Colleges. There are five Government nominees and two nominees of the Chancellor.

MEMBERS OF THE 3rd SYNDICATE OF THE UNIVERSITY CONSTITUTED ON 19.05.2016

Law University, Navanagar, Hubballi – 580 025 2 The Principal Secretary to Government, Dept. of Law, Justice and Human Rights Govt. of Karnataka, Vidhana Soudha, Bengaluru – 560 001 3 The Secretary to Government, Department of Parliamentary Affairs and Legislation, Govt. of Karnataka, Vidhana Soudha, Bengaluru – 560 001 4 The Principal Secretary to Government, Higher Education Department, M. S. Building, Dr. Ambedkar Veedi, Bengaluru – 560 001 5 The Commissioner or Additional Commissioner, Collegiate Education, Bengaluru – 560 001		
 of Karnataka, Vidhana Soudha, Bengaluru – 560 001 The Secretary to Government, Department of Parliamentary Affairs and Legislation, Govt. of Karnataka, Vidhana Soudha, Bengaluru – 560 001 The Principal Secretary to Government, Higher Education Department, M. S. Building, Dr. Ambedkar Veedi, Bengaluru – 560 001 The Commissioner or Additional Commissioner, Collegiate Education, Bengaluru – 560 001 Prof. (Dr.) C. S. Patil, Dean, Faculty of Law and Director KSLU's Law School, Navanagar, Hubballi Shri. Suraj S. Nayak, No. 136, 9th 'A' Main, 11th Sector, L.I.C. Housing Colony, Jeevanbhimanagar, Bengaluru – 560 075 Smt. Rajeshwari Ashoka Metagudda, Basavanagara, Ramadurga Taluk Belgavi Smt. Marichennamma, Ramavilasa, 3rd Cross, 80Ft. Road, Mahalakshminagara, West, Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 103 Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17th 'B' Main Road, 5th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad 	1	The Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor & Ex-officio Chairman of Syndicate, Karnataka State Law University, Navanagar, Hubballi – 580 025
 Govt. of Karnataka, Vidhana Soudha, Bengaluru – 560 001 4 The Principal Secretary to Government, Higher Education Department, M. S. Building, Dr. Ambedkar Veedi, Bengaluru – 560 001 5 The Commissioner or Additional Commissioner, Collegiate Education, Bengaluru - 560 001 6 Prof. (Dr.) C. S. Patil, Dean, Faculty of Law and Director KSLU's Law School, Navanagar, Hubballi 7 Shri. Suraj S. Nayak, No. 136, 9th 'A' Main, 11th Sector, L.I.C. Housing Colony, Jeevanbhimanagar, Bengaluru – 560 075 8 Smt. Rajeshwari Ashoka Metagudda, Basavanagara, Ramadurga Taluk Belgavi 9 Smt. Marichennamma, Ramavilasa, 3rd Cross, 80Ft. Road, Mahalakshminagara, West, Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 103 10 Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17th 'B' Main Road, 5th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 11 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad 	2	The Principal Secretary to Government, Dept. of Law, Justice and Human Rights Govt. of Karnataka, Vidhana Soudha, Bengaluru – 560 001
 Dr. Ambedkar Veedi, Bengaluru – 560 001 The Commissioner or Additional Commissioner, Collegiate Education, Bengaluru - 560 001 Prof. (Dr.) C. S. Patil, Dean, Faculty of Law and Director KSLU's Law School, Navanagar, Hubballi Shri. Suraj S. Nayak, No. 136, 9th 'A' Main, 11th Sector, L.I.C. Housing Colony, Jeevanbhimanagar, Bengaluru – 560 075 Smt. Rajeshwari Ashoka Metagudda, Basavanagara, Ramadurga Taluk Belgavi Smt. Marichennamma, Ramavilasa, 3rd Cross, 80Ft. Road, Mahalakshminagara, West, Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 103 Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17th 'B' Main Road, 5th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad 	3	The Secretary to Government, Department of Parliamentary Affairs and Legislation, Govt. of Karnataka, Vidhana Soudha, Bengaluru – 560 001
 560 001 6 Prof. (Dr.) C. S. Patil, Dean, Faculty of Law and Director KSLU's Law School, Navanagar, Hubballi 7 Shri. Suraj S. Nayak, No. 136, 9th 'A' Main, 11th Sector, L.I.C. Housing Colony, Jeevanbhimanagar, Bengaluru – 560 075 8 Smt. Rajeshwari Ashoka Metagudda, Basavanagara, Ramadurga Taluk Belgavi 9 Smt. Marichennamma, Ramavilasa, 3rd Cross, 80Ft. Road, Mahalakshminagara, West, Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 103 10 Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17th 'B' Main Road, 5th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 11 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad 	4	The Principal Secretary to Government, Higher Education Department, M. S. Building, Dr. Ambedkar Veedi, Bengaluru – 560 001
 Navanagar, Hubballi 7 Shri. Suraj S. Nayak, No. 136, 9th 'A' Main, 11th Sector, L.I.C. Housing Colony, Jeevanbhimanagar, Bengaluru – 560 075 8 Smt. Rajeshwari Ashoka Metagudda, Basavanagara, Ramadurga Taluk Belgavi 9 Smt. Marichennamma, Ramavilasa, 3rd Cross, 80Ft. Road, Mahalakshminagara, West, Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 103 10 Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17th 'B' Main Road, 5th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 11 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad 	5	The Commissioner or Additional Commissioner, Collegiate Education, Bengaluru - 560 001
Jeevanbhimanagar, Bengaluru – 560 0758Smt. Rajeshwari Ashoka Metagudda, Basavanagara, Ramadurga Taluk Belgavi9Smt. Marichennamma, Ramavilasa, 3 rd Cross, 80Ft. Road, Mahalakshminagara, West, Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 10310Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17 th 'B' Main Road, 5 th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 01011Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad	6	Prof. (Dr.) C. S. Patil, Dean, Faculty of Law and Director KSLU's Law School, Navanagar, Hubballi
 9 Smt. Marichennamma, Ramavilasa, 3rd Cross, 80Ft. Road, Mahalakshminagara, West, Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 103 10 Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17th 'B' Main Road, 5th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 11 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad 	7	
Batawadi, Tumkur – 572 103 10 Shri. M. Partha, Sahasrashri, 783, 17 th 'B' Main Road, 5 th Block, Near Basham Circle, Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 11 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad	8	Smt. Rajeshwari Ashoka Metagudda, Basavanagara, Ramadurga Taluk Belgavi
Rajajinagar, Bengaluru – 560 010 11 Dr. Shambhulingappa Veerappa Hegadal, Associate Professor, CSI College of Commerce, Dharwad	9	
Commerce, Dharwad	10	
12 Dr. Shivappa V. Sogi, Principal, Hurakadli Ajja Law College, Dharwad	11	
	12	Dr. Shivappa V. Sogi, Principal, Hurakadli Ajja Law College, Dharwad



13	Smt. M. S. Sudhadevi, Principal, Saraswathi Law College, Near AIR Station, C. K. Pura Extension, Chitradurga – 577 501
14	Shri. J. M. Anil Kumar, M.Com. LL.B., No. 62, 4 th Cross, 4 th Block, R. M. V. II Stage, M. L. A. Layout, Dollars Colony, Bengaluru – 560 094
15	Shri. Sudhindra Murthy V., Associate, S.K.V. Chalapathy & Srinivas, Bengaluru Office : # 110, 1 st Floor, Embassy Center, Kumara Park (East), Bengaluru – 560 001
16	The Registrar (Administration), Karnataka State Law University, Navanagar, Hubballi – 580 025

SYNDICATE MEETINGS HELD DURING 2018-19

• 69th Syndicate Meeting 02-06-2018 70th Syndicate Meeting • 04-08-2018 71st Syndicate Meeting • 22-09-2018 72nd Syndicate Meeting • 03-10-2018 73rd Syndicate Meeting • 17-11-2018 74th Syndicate Meeting 22-12-2018 75th Syndicate Meeting • 16-02-2019

4. THE ACADEMIC COUNCIL

The Academic Council is the Academic body of the University as per Section 34 of the KSLU Act 2009. The Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor is the Chairman and the Registrar is the Member Secretary of the Academic Council. The 3rd Academic Council is pending for re-constitution.





5. THE FINANCE COMMITTEE

1. MEMBERS OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE

Sl.No	Name	Designation
1.	The Hon'ble Vice – Chancellor	Ex-officio-Chairman
2.	The Principal Secretary to Govt. Department of Law, Justice and Human Rights, Govt. of Karnataka, Vidhan Soudha, Bangalore or his nominee not below the rank of Additional Secretary	Member
3.	The Secretary to Government, Finance Department, Vidhan Soudha, Bangalore or his nominee	Member
4.	Two members nominated by Syndicate 1.Prof. (Dr.) C.S. Patil Syndicate Member 2.Smt. Marichannamma, Syndicate Member	Member
5.	One Member Nominated by the Academic Council	Member
6.	The Registrar	Member
7.	The Finance Officer	Ex-officio Secretary

2. FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD DURING 2018-19

Sl.No	Finance Committee	Date	Place of Meeting
1.	26 th Finance Committee	04.08.2018	Conference Hall, KSLU, Hubballi
2.	27 th Finance Committee	22.09.2018	Conference Hall, KSLU, Hubballi
3.	28 th Finance Committee	16.02.2019	Conference Hall, KSLU, Hubballi

6. BUDGET PROVISION AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT

Period from 1st April 2018 to 31st March 2019

: Smt. Lalita C. Lamani (01.04.2018 to 06.02.2019)

Finance Officer I/c : Dr. Ratna R. Bharamagoudar (06.02.2019 to 31.03.2019)

A. BUDGET FOR 2018-19

Finance Officer

The Budget Estimate for 2018-19 of the University amounting to Rs. 3935.61 Lakhs was submitted to Government. The Government was kind enough to sanction Budget of Rs. 1.00 Lakhs for building works under Head of Account 4059-80-051-0-47-386 and Rs. 179.00 Lakhs for outsource salary under Head of Account 2014-00-105-0-13-115, and Rs. 180.00 Lakhs for Salary under the Head of Account 2014-00-105-0-13-101.

6

B. RELEASE OF AMOUNT AGAINST BUDGET GRANT

Sl.No	Government Order No & Date	Amount (Rs.in.lakhs)	Head of Account
1.	LAW 44 KLM 2018 DATED : 18.05.2018	89.75	2014-ADMN
2.	LAW 45 KLM 2018 DATED : 26.05.2018	0.25	4059-Building
3.	LAW 44 KLM 2018 DATED: 24.09.2018	89.75	2014-ADMN
4.	LAW 45 KLM 2018 DATED : 26.12.2018	0.50	4059-Building
5.	LAW 44 KLM 2018 DATED : 26.12.2018	89.75	2014-ADMN
6.	LAW 44 KLM 2018 DATED : 21.02.2019	89.75	2014-ADMN
7.	LAW 45 KLM 2018 DATED : 27.03.2019	0.25	4059- Building
	Total	360.00	

The Government has released Rs. 360.00 Lakhs so far and details are as follow:

C. EXPENDITURE

The Grant of Rs. 360.00 Lakhs released by the Government has been allocated among the following heads and expenditure incurred to the end of March- 2019 is shown as under.

⁽Rs. in lakhs)

Sl.No	Head of Account	Allocation	Grant Released	Expenditure Incurred 2018-19
1.	Building	1.00	1.00	1.00
2.	Salary, Out Source Salary & Contingency	359.00	359.00	359.00
	TOTAL	360.00	360.00	360.00

7. ENGINEERING DIVISION

1. Staff working in the Engineering Division:

Sl. No.	Designation	On Deputation	On Outsource
1.	Resident Engineer	01	
2.	Assistant Executive Engineer	01	
3.	Assistant Engineer		01
4.	Junior Engineer		01
5.	Electrician		01
6.	Assistant		01
7.	Drivers		01
8.	Peon		04
9.	"D" Groups		04

2. Head of Account: 4059-80-051-0-47-386 (Plan) for the year 2018-19

Sl. No.	Name of Work	Name of Agency	Estimated Cost in Lakhs	Expenditure in Lakhs	Present Status
1.	Construction of Boys Hostel at KSLU Campus, Navanagar, Hubballi	PWD, Dharwad	1050.00	1050.00	Estimate administratively approved by the Government. Work entrusted to PWD, Dharwad on Deposit Contribution basis. Work is nearing completion
2.	Construction of Proposed Vice Chancellor's Residence at KSLU Premises, Navanagar, Hubballi	PWD, Dharwad	176.00	176.00	Estimate administratively approved by the Government. Work entrusted to PWD, Dharwad on Deposit Contribution basis. Work is nearing completion





Sl. No.	Name of Work	Name of Agency	Estimated Cost in Lakhs	Expenditure in Lakhs	Present Status
3.	Construction of Proposed Staff Quarters at KSLU Premises, Navanagar, Hubballi	PWD, Dharwad	469.00	469.00	Estimate administratively approved by the Government. Work entrusted to PWD, Dharwad on Deposit Contribution basis. II floor slab laying work is under progress. Ground floor walls masonry work is under progress
4.	Construction of Proposed Registrar (Administration) Bungalow at KSLU Premises, Navanagar, Hubballi	PWD, Dharwad	174.00	174.00	Estimate administratively approved by the Government. Work entrusted to PWD, Dharwad on Deposit Contribution basis. Work is nearing completion
5.	Construction of Proposed Registrar (Evaluation) Bungalow at KSLU Premises, Navanagar, Hubballi	PWD, Dharwad	174.00	174.00	Estimate administratively approved by the Government. Work entrusted to PWD, Dharwad on Deposit Contribution basis. Work is nearing completion



8. STATUTES, REGULATIONS AND ORDINANCES

A. Statutes

1.	Statute relating to Autonomous Colleges or Institutions
2.	Statute Governing Powers and Functions of Scheduled Caste and Scheduled Tribe Students Welfare and Grievances Committee
3.	Statute Relating to Service and Conduct Rules of the Employees
4.	Statute Relating to the Meeting, Powers and Functions of the Faculties
5.	Statute Governing the Powers and Functions of the Librarian
6.	Statute Governing the Powers and Functions of the Librarian (Revised)
7.	Statute Governing the Powers and Functions of the Dean
8.	Statute Governing the appointment, Powers and Functions of the Finance Officer
9.	Statute Governing the Powers and Functions of the Registrar (Evaluation)
10	. Statute Relating to the Powers and Functions of the Registrar
11	. Statute Relating to Establishment of Fellowships, Scholarships, Gold Medals, Etc
12	. Statute Governing the Rules of Business of the Boards of Studies
13	. Statute Governing the Rules of Business of the Finance Committee
14	. Statute Governing the Rules of Business of the Syndicate
15	. Statute Relating to Grant of Permanent Affiliation to Colleges or Institutions
16	. Statute Relating to Grant of Permanent Affiliation to Colleges or Institutions (1 st Amendment)
17	. Statute Governing the Appointment of Professors, Readers, and Lecturers
18	. Statute Governing Award of University Research Studentships
19	. Statute Governing the Appointment of Chairperson of the Department of Studies
20	. The Karnataka State Law University, Non-Teaching Staff Recruitment Statute 2010
21	. The Karnataka State Law University, Teaching Staff Recruitment Statute 2010
22	. Rules of Business of the Academic Council
23	. Statute Relating to Allowances to be Paid to the Members of the Authority
24.	. Statute relating to prescribing the allowances to be paid to the members of the Authorities of the University and Committees (Amendment) 2011
25.	. Statute Governing Special Allowance to the Teachers on Deputation to the Karnataka State Law University from Other Universities/ Colleges
26.	. Statute Governing Powers and Functions of Students Welfare Committee (Grievance Consideration Committee)
27	. Statute Governing Powers and Functions of Library Committee
28	. Statute Governing Powers and Functions of Library Committee (Revised)
29	. Statute Governing Powers and Function of Works Committee
30	. Statute relating to Powers and functions of the works committee (Amendment) Statute-2012



- 31. Statue Relating to Grant of Temporary Affiliation to Colleges or Institution
- 32. Statute Relating to women Employees Grievance Redressal Committee 2010
- 33. Statute Relating to Powers and Functions of Purchase Committee
- 34. Statute Governing Convocations for Conferring Degrees and Diploma and Award of Honorary Degrees
- 35. Statute Governing the Constitution, Powers, Duties, Functions and Responsibilities of the Departmental Council and the Chairman of the Department
- 36. Statute Governing Seniority of Teachers in the University-2012
- 37. Statute Relating to Grant of Sabbatical Leave to Professors in the University and Principals in the Constituent Colleges -2012
- 38. Statute Relating to the Establishment of KSLU's Institute of Comparative Law and Justice
- 39. Statute relating to the College Development Council and Qualifications, Power, Duties, Emoluments, terms and conditions of the Director College Development Council-2012
- 40. Statute relating to the Establishment of Karnataka State Law University's Law School.
- 41. Statute Governing Youth Festival

B. Regulations

1. Regulation Governing the Five Year B.A., LL.B. Integrated Degree Course in Law 2. Regulation Governing the Five Year B.A., LL.B. Integrated Degree Course in Law (Amendment) 3. Regulations Governing the Five Year B.A., LL.B. (Hons) Integrated Honor's Degree Course in Law 4. Regulations Governing the Five Year B.B.A., LL.B. Integrated Honor's Degree Course in Law 5. Regulations Governing Three Year LL.B. Degree Course in Law 6. Regulations Governing Three Year LL.B. Degree Course in Law (First Amendment) 2011 7. Regulations Governing Three Year LL.B. Degree Course in Law (Second Amendment) 2015 8. Regulations Governing The Five Year B.B.A., LL.B. Integrated Degree Course In Law 9. The Karnataka State Law Universities Regulations Governing Five Year B.A., LL.B., B.B.A. & B.A., LL.B. (Hon's), B.B.A., LL.B. (Hon's) Integrated Degree Course in Law (Second Amendment), 2011 10. Regulation Governing the Certificate Course Programme in Law 11. Regulations Governing Master of Law (LL.M.) One Year Degree Programme 12. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year BB.A., LL.B. (Hons.) Integrated Degree Programme 13. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year B.A., LL.B. (Hons.) Integrated Degree Programme 14. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year B.Come, LL.B. Integrated Degree Programme 15. Amendment to Regulation Governing Certificate Course





16. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year B.A., LL.B. (Add-on Course) Degree Programme
17. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year B.A., LL.B. Integrated Degree Programme
18. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year B.A., LL.B. (Hons.) Degree Programme
19. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year BB.A., LL.B. (Add-On Course) Degree Programme
20. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year BB.A., LL.B. (Hons.) Degree Programme
21. Amendment to Regulation Governing 5 Year BB.A., LL.B. Integrated Degree Programme
22. Regulations Governing the Five Year B.Com., LL.B. Integrated Degree Course in Law
23. Amendment to Regulation Governing the Five Year B.Com., LL.B. Integrated Degree Course in Law

C. Ordinances

1.	Ordinance Governing the Acts of Indiscipline and Malpractice in the University Examination by the Teaching & Non-Teaching Staff Under section 48 (1) (f) of Karnataka State Law University Act, 2009 R/W Sections 78 & 79.
2.	Ordinance Governing Malpractice by Candidates Appearing in Examination And Officials/ Supervisory Staff, Punishment and Procedure Under Section 48 (1) (d) of K.S.L.U. Act, 2009
3.	Ordinance Governing LL.M. Degree Course
4.	Ordinance Governing Doctoral Degree Programme (Ph.D.)
5.	Ordinance Governing Doctoral Degree Programme (Ph.D.) (Amendment)
6.	The Karnataka State Law University Ordinance Governing Award of the Degree of Doctor of Law (LL.D) 2013.
7.	Ordinance Governing Post Graduate Diploma Course-In-Law
8.	Ordinance Governing Mid-Course Immigration of Students of Law Programme from other University to KSLU, Hubballi 2012
9.	Ordinance Governing Transfer of Students within the Karnataka State Law University, 2012
10.	Karnataka State Law University Examination Ordinance-2014
11.	Karnataka State Law University Examination Ordinance-2014 (Amendment)



9. APPOINTMENTS AND POSTS CREATED

Annual Report 2018-19

11 Permanent teaching staff, 5 temporary full time Assistant Professors, 2 Honorary Guest teachers and 07 Guest teachers.

Non-teaching posts have been filled temporarily on consolidated pay and on outsource basis. The details are given as under;

Sl. No.	Name of the Posts	No. of Posts
1	Resident Engineer (on deputation)	01
2	Assistant Executive Engineer (on deputation)	01
3	Assistant Engineer (on deputation)	-
4	Office Superintendent (on deputation)	02
5	Deputy Registrar (on outsource)	01
6	Assistant Registrar (on outsource basis)	01
7	Office Superintendent (on outsource basis)	02
8	Assistant (on consolidated basis)	02
9	Librarian (on outsource basis)	01
10	Asst. Engineer (on outsource basis)	01
11	Stenographer (on outsource basis)	03
12	Assistants (on outsource basis)	13
13	Electrician (on outsource basis)	01
14	Junior Assistants (on outsource basis)	30
15	Drivers (on outsource basis)	07
16	'D' Group Employees (on outsource basis)	41
17	Security (on outsource basis)	23

Recruitment of Non-Teaching Staff

The process of recruitment of the following Non-Teaching staff sanctioned to this University is under process.

Name of the Post	No. of Posts
Deputy Registrar	02
Assistant Registrar	04
Office Superintendent	04
Stenographer	07
Assistant	15
Junior Assistant	30
Driver	04
Total	66





10. BCI RECOGNITION COPY

GrOs : ALINDIABAR, New Delhi Fax : Off. (91) 011-23231767 E-mail : info@barcouncilofindia.org Website : www.barcouncilofindia.org



Phones : 23231647 23231648

बार कौंसिल ऑफ इन्डिया BAR COUNCIL OF INDIA

21, राउज़ ऐवन्यू इन्सटीटूशनल एरिया नई दिल्ली - 110 002 21, Rouse Avenue Institutional Area New Delhi - 110 002 9.9.2009

BCI: D: 300 2009 (LE:Mtg)

REGD. A. D.

Vice-Chancellor Karnataka State Law Univerrsity Naganagar, Post- Hubli-580 025 Karnatak

Sub:-1.

 Recognition of Karnataka State Law University, Hubli
 Tempoary approval of affiliation of School of Law, Karnataka State Law University, Hubli

Sir,

The Legal Education Committee at its meeting held on 22^{nd} August 2009 considered the inspection report of above mentioned University and Committee made the following recommendations;-

"Legal Education Committee considered the inspection report of Karnataka State Law University, Hubli and its School of Law submitted by the inspection team of the Bar Council of India. After consideration Committee is of the view that the recognition to Karnataka State Law University, Hubli under Section 7 (1) (i) of the Advocates Act, 1961 be granted for the purpose of conferring the degree of law in respect of LLB Three year law Course, B. A. LLB Course and B. B. A LLB Five Year integrated Degree Courses and temporary approval of affiliation to School of Law, Karnataka State Law University, Hubli be also granted with intake of one section of 60 students for imparting B. A. LLB five year integrated course and one section of 60 students in B. B. A LLB Five Year integrated Degree Courses for a period of two years i.e. 2009-2010 to 2010-2011 subject to the condition that:-

1. Admission of the students be made strictly only on merit basis.

. .

14

- 2. University authority must submit the list of law colleges comes under its jurisdiction.
- 3. Before starting the admission process of the students the institution should try to get the approval of statute and ordinance from the State Govt."

The above recommendations were considered by the Bar Council of India

at its meeting held on 23rd August, 2008 and accepted the same.

2

The college shall also comply with the following Rules of the Bar Council

of India (Clause (iii) and Explanation 2 of Schedule IV in Part IV new rules of the Bar Council of India) :-

"Whenever approval of affiliation is granted to the Centres of Legal Education, it shall be necessary for the Centres of Legal Education to deposit Rupees Two Lakh in shape of guarantee to fulfill all the norms of the Bar Council of India. The same shall be liable to be forfeited if norms are not complied with and same shall carry no interest."

The approval of affiliation now granted by the Bar Council of India is subject to the payment of guarantee amount as mentioned in the above rule.

University authorities are also required to apply to the Bar Council of India for further extension of approval of affiliation six months in advance before expiry of the period of approval of affiliation granted by the Bar Council of India.

Yours faithfully,

Minjosh (M. D. Joshi) Acting Secretary

CC:-1.

Registrar Karnataka State Law Univerrsity Naganagar, Post- Hubli-580 025 Karnatak

 The Secretary, Bar Council of Karnataka, K.G.I.D. Building, 1st Floor (Left Wing End) Adjacent to the High Court Building, BANGALORE-560001, Karnataka

Encl: copy of inspection report.

<u>P.S.</u> The amount may be remitted by way of crossed Demand Draft drawn in favour of the "Legal Education Fund A/c of the Bar Council of India" on any Nationalized Bank payable at Delhi. KLS/RKS



विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग

बहादुरशाह जफर मार्ग नई दिल्ली-110 002 UNIVERSITY GRANTS COMMISSION BAHADURSHAH ZAFAR MARG NEW DELHI-110 002

Februs

January, 2010

11. UGC 2 (f) RECOGNITION COPY

Ph 23236351, 23232701, 23237721, 23234116 23235733, 23232317, 23236735, 23239437



No. F.9-34/2009(CPP-I/PU)

The Registrar, Karnataka State Law University, Navanagar, Hubli.

Subject: Establishment of Karnataka State Law University, Navanagar, Hubli Sir,

With reference to your Letter No. KSLU/2009-10/346 dated 21.10.2009 on the subject cited above, I am directed to say you that the Karnataka State Law University has been established by Act (No. 11 of 2009) of State Legislature of Karnataka as a State University and is empowered to award degrees as specified by the UGC under section 22 of the UGC Act 1956 through its main campus with the approval of statutory councils, wherever required.

The University may note and adhere to the following: -

- i) To ensure that no off campus centre(s)/study centre and the centres operating through franchises is opened by the University outside the territorial jurisdiction of the State in view of the judgement of Hon'ble Supreme Court of India in case of Prof. Yashpal vs. Government of Chhattisgarh.
- ii) In case the university has already started any off-campus/study centre and the centre operating through franchises outside the State, it must be closed immediately.
- iii) No distance education programmes shall be started without the prior approval of Joint Committee of UGC-AICTE-DEC for which DEC is the Coordinator.

A copy of the format is enclosed herewith and request you to furnish the detailed information in the prescribed format for inspection purpose under 12(B) within one month from the date of issue of this letter.

Yours faithfully

(S.C. Chadha) Deputy Secretary

Encl: As above

34 1 4 12

16



12. UGC 12 (B) RECOGNITION COPY

Ph. 23236351, 23232701, 23237721, 23234116

www.ugc.ac.in



विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग बहादुरशाह जफर मार्ग नई दिल्ली-।।0 002 UNIVERSITY GRANTS COMMISSION BAHADURSHAH ZAFAR MARG NEW DELHI-110 002

F. No. 9-34/2009 (CPP-I/PU)

February, 2015

The Registrar Karnataka State Law University, Navanagar, Hubli-580025, (Karnataka).

Subject: Proposal for 12-B status.

Sir,

This has reference to the proposal submitted by the University for 12-B status and subsequent visit of the UGC inspection Committee to consider the proposal. The report of the inspection Committee alongwith the compliance submitted by the University was placed before Committee of UGC members for consideration. The Committee recommended as under:-

"The Committee considered the report of the UGC's inspection Committee along with the compliance report submitted by the University in respect of the observations/suggestions given by the Committee and decided to recommend approval of 12 B status to Karnataka State Law University (State University), Navanagar, Hubli-580025 (Karnataka).

The University is advised to get NAAC accreditation at the earliest."

The above recommendations of the Committee along with the Report of the UGC inspection Committee were placed before the Commission in its 506th meeting {Item No. 1.02(a)(ii)} held on 03rd February, 2015. The Commission noted and approved the recommendations of the Committee.

Yours faithfully,

Maran Day (Charan Dass) **Under Secretary**



13. NAAC RECOGNITION COPY



राष्ट्रीय मूल्यांकन एवं प्रत्यायन परिष

विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग का स्वायत्त संस्था

NATIONAL ASSESSMENT AND ACCREDITATION COUNC An Autonomous Institution of the University Grants Commissi

प्रो. धीरेन्द्र पाल सिंह ^{निदेशक} Prof. D. P. Singh Director

F.19.26/EC(SC-18)/DO/2016/29.1 5th November 2016

The Vice Chancellor Karnataka State Law University Navanagar Hubballi - 580025 Karnataka

Dear Vice Chancellor,

Greetings from NAAC!

I am glad to inform you that the outcome of the Assessment and Accreditation (A&A) exercise of your institution has been processed and approved by the Standing Committee constituted by the Executive Committee to examine the peer team reports and declare the accreditation results. Your institution has been Accredited with a CGPA of 3.18 on a seven point scale at A Grade valid for a period of five years from 05/11/2016. The result is already uploaded on NAAC website. The original certificate of accreditation with the quality profile will be dispatched to the institution in due course. I am sure that the detailed peer team report handed over to you during the exit meeting along with the quality profile will enable the institution to initiate further quality enhancement measures.

As per the new guidelines of NAAC, it is mandatory for institutions to retain the Self-Study Report (SSR) uploaded on the institutional website for A&A by NAAC until the completion of validity period of A&A. The SSR should not be password protected and accessible to all the stakeholders. Institutions are also requested to take note of the mandatory requirement of submitting Annual Quality Assurance Report (AQAR) and uploading them on the institutional website on regular basis. Failing to submit the AQARs annually, institutions will not be eligible for the next cycle of accreditation. For details on the revised guidelines, please visit our website: <u>www.naac.gov.in</u> from time to time.

With best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Dhigh (D. P. Singh

थि ओ बाक्स नं. 1075, नागरभावी, बॅगलूरु - 560 072, भारत P.O.Box No. 1075, Nagarbhavi, Bengaluru - 560 072, INDIA दूरभाष Phone : + 91-80-23210267, 23005112, 114, 115, फेक्स Fax : +91-80-23210268 ई-मेल e-mail: director.naac@gmail.com वैवसाइट Website : www.naac.gov.in Former Vice-Chancellor, BHU, Varanasi, Dr.H.S. Gour University, Sagar & Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya, Indore

18

Sl.No.	Programme	Duration
1.	LL.B.	3 Years
2.	B.A.,LL.B.	5 Years
3.	B.B.A.,LL.B.	5 Years
4.	B.Com.,LL.B.	5 Years
5.	B.A.,LL.B. (Hons)	5 Years
6.	B.B.A.,LL.B. (Hons)	5 Years
7.	LL.M.	
	Constitutional & Administrative Law.Corporate & Commercial Law.	1 Year
8.	Post Graduate Diploma (P.G.D.)	1 Year
9.	Certificate Courses.	6 Months
10.	Doctor of Philosophy (Ph.D)	5 Years + 1 Year

14. COURSES OFFERED BY THE UNIVERSITY

15. COURSES OFFERED IN UNIVERSITY & AFFILIATED LAW COLLEGES

Sl.No.	Courses offered	No.of.Law Colleges
01	B.A.LL.B. (5Years Degree Program)	60
02	B.B.A.LL.B. (5Years Degree Program)	24
03	B.Com.,LL.B. (5Years Degree Program)	08
04	B.A.LL.B.(Hon's) (5Years Degree Program)	01
05	B.B.A.LL.B.(Hon's) (5Years Degree Program)	01
06	LL.B. (3Years Degree Program)	83
07	Post Graduate Diploma in – i) Intellectual Property Rights ii) Labor and Service Law iii) Cyber Law & Information Technology iv) Human Rights	00 00 07 00
08	Certificate Course in 1. Human Rights	01
	2. Alternate Dispute Resolution	00



	3. Insurance Law	00	
	4. Banking Law	01	
	5. Information Law	00	
	6. Cyber Law		00
	7. Labour Law		00
	8. I.P.R.	02	
	9. Law and Medicine.	02	
	10. Water Law	01	
	11. Aviation Law		01
	LL.M. (1 Year)	Number of PG centers	
09	Constitutional & Administrative Law	02	04
	Corporate & Commercial Law	02	
10	Ph.D	02	02

16. LIST OF LAW COLLEGES

Sl. No.	Name of the Colleges	College Code	Existing Courses
			1) 5 year B.A.,LLB (Hons)
		101	2) 5 year BB.A.,LL.B
1	KSLU's Law School, Hubballi	101	(Hons)
			3) LL.M (1 yr)
			4) Certificate Course
			1) 3 year LL.B
2	R.L. Law College, Belgaum	102	2) 5 year B.A.,LLB
			3) 5 year BB.A.,LL.B
3	J.S.S's Sakri Law College, Hubli	103	3 year LL.B
4	P. I. Law Collago, Devenagoro	104	1) 3 year LL.B
4	R. L. Law College, Davanagere	104	2) 5 year B.A.,LLB
5	S. A. Manvi Law College, Gadag	105	3 year LL.B
6	MES Low College Sinci	106	1) 3 year LL.B
0	M.E.S. Law College, Sirsi	100	2) Certificate Course
7	G.K. Law College, Hubli	107	3 year LL.B
8	Vunki Rudrappa Law College, Bellary	108	3 year LL.B
9	K.P.E.S. Law College, Dharwad	109	3 year LL.B



1	l	l	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
10	B.V. Bellad Law College, Belgaum	110	2) 3 year L.L.B
11	Hurakadli Ajja Law College, Dharwad	111	3 year LL.B
			1) 3 year LL.B
12	S.C. Nandimath Law College, Bagalkot	112	2) 5 year B.A.,LLB
13	R.T.E.S. Law College, Ranebennur	113	3 year LL.B
14	Shri Laxamanrao Jarkiholi Law College,Gokak	114	3 year LL.B
15	H.V. Koujalagi Law College, Bailhongal	115	3 year LL.B
16	K. L. E. Law College, Chikkodi	116	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
17	M.G. Law College, Sankeshwar	117	3 year LL.B
18	B.L.D.E. Association Law College, Jamkhandi	118	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
19	DBHPS Law College, Koppal	119	3 year LL.B
20	H.C.E.S. Law College, Gadag	120	5 year B.B.A.,LLB
21	Shikshan Prasarak Mandal's Law College, Raibag	121	5years BB.A.,LL.B
22	Seth Shankarlal Lahoti Law College, Gulbarga	201	 5 year B.A., L.L.B 3 year L.L.B P.G.Dip in Labor & Service
23	S.C.A. Bohra Law College, Raichur	202	3 year LL.B
24	R. V. Bidap Law College, Bidar	203	3 year LL.B
25	Anjuman Law College, Bijapur	204	3 year LL.B
26	Sidhartha Law College, Gulbarga	205	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
27	Mahadevappa Gaddagi Law College, Bidar	206	 5 year B.A., L.L.B 3 year L.L.B
28	Jawahar Law College, Yadagir	207	3 year LL.B
29	Sri. Siddheshwar Law College, Bijapur	208	3 year LL.B
30	JNR Ladda Law College, Sedam	209	3 year LL.B
31	Smt. Indira Law College, Basavakalyan	210	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
32	Arundhati Law College, Surpur	211	3 year LL.B
33	Basamma G. Law College, Lingasugur	212	3 year LL.B
34	Karnataka Law College, Gulbarga	214	3 year LL.B
35	Vijnaneshwar Govt Law College, Gulburga	216	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B





36	Vaikuntha Baliga Law College, Udupi	301	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
			3) Cyber and Information Technology Law
			1) 3 year LL.B
37	C.B.R. National Law College, Shimoga	302	2) 5 year B.A.,LLB
			3) LL.M.
			1) 3 year LL.B
38	S.D.M. Law College, Mangalore	303	2) 5 year B.A.,LL.B
			3) LL.M
			4) P.G. Diploma
39	M.Krishna Law College, Hassan	304	3 year LL.B
40	Vivekananda Law College, Puttur	305	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
			2) 3 year L.L.B
41	K. V. G. Law College, Sullia	306	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
		-	2) 3 year L.L.B
42	M.K. Sreenivasa Shetty, Chikmanglore	307	1) 5 year B.B.A., L.L.B
			2) 3 year L.L.B 1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
43	Sagar Gangotri Law College, Sagar	308	2) 3 year L.L.B
44	Government Law College, Hassan.	309	5 year B.A., L.L.B
45	Government Law College, Holenarasipura.	310	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
	Government Law Conege, Hotenatasiputa.	510	2) 3 year L.L.B
46	Sarada Vilas Law College , Mysore	401	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
			2) 3 year L.L.B
47	Vidyodaya Law College, Tumkur	402	 1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
			1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
48	B. M. S. College of Law, Bangalore	403	2) 3 year L.L.B
10	Sri Jagadguru Renukacharya College of Law,		1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
49	B.lore	404	2) 3 year L.L.B
50	Sanaguati I ayu Callaga, Chitag dunga	405	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
30	Saraswati Law College, Chitradurga	405	2) 3 year L.L.B
51	Vidyavardhak Law College, Mysore	406	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B
		400	2) 3 year L.L.B
			1) 3 year LL.B
			2) 5 year B.A.,LLB
			3) 5 year B.B.A.,LL.B
52	K. L. E's College of Law, Bangalore	407	4) P.G.Diploma in Cyber
			Law & IT
			5) Certificate Course
			L&M/IPR) 6) LL.M.
L	l		$\cup j$ LL.111.



53	Vishweshwarapuram College of Law, Bangalore	408	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
54	Kengal Hanumathaiah Law College, Kolar	409	1) 5 year B.A., L.L.B 2) 3 year L.L.B
55	Havanur College of Law, Bangalore	410	3 year LL.B
			1) 3 year LL.B
56	J. S. S. Law College, Mysore (Autonomous)	411	 2) 5 year B.A.,LLB (Hons) 3) 5 year B.B.A.,LL.B (Hons) 4) LL.M (2 Year) 5) Certificate Course in
57	Vivekanand College of Law, Bangalore	412	Cyber Law & Medical Jurisdiction. 1) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 year B.A.,LLB 3) P.G.Diploma in IPR 4) Certificate Course in I.T
58	Seshadripuram Law College Bangalore	413	1) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 year B.A.,LLB
59	Dr. Rammanohar Lohia College of Law,Bangalore	414	 1) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B
60	P. E. S. Law College, Mandya	415	3 year LL.B
61	Al-Ameen Law College, Bangalore	416	1) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B
62	Babu Jagajeevanram College of Law, Bangalore	417	5 year B.A.,LLB
63	S.J.M Law College, Chitradurga	418	 5 year B.A., LL.B 3 year LL.B
64	S.B.R.C. Mahajan Law College, Mysore	419	 5 year B.A., LL.B 3 year LL.B
65	Bangalore Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore	420	5 year B.A.,LLB
66	Indira Priyadarshini College of Law, Bangalore	421	 5 year B.A., LL.B 3 year L.L.B
67	Rajiv Gandhi College of Law, Bangalore	422	 5 year B.A., LL.B 3 year L.L.B
68	M S Ramaiah College of Law, Bangalore	423	5 year B.A.,LLB
69	B. E. S. College of Law, Bangalore	424	 5 year B.A., LL.B 3 year LL.B
70	Government Law College, Kolar	425	5 year B.A.,LLB
71	Bishop Cotton W. C. College of Law, Bangalore	426	 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 3 year LL.B
72	Panchami College of Law, Bangalore	427	3 year LL.B
		1	-



74Sri. Krishna Institute of Law, Tumkur4291) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B75The Oxford College of Law, Bangalore4301) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 3 year LL.B76C.M.R. Law School Bangalore4313) 5 year B.A., LLB 3) 5 year B.A., LLB 3) 9 G.Dip in Cyber Law & 1 T Law77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LLB 2) 5 year B.B.A., LLB 3) P.G.Dip in Cyber Law & t T Law77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LLB 2) 5 YEAR B.A., LLB78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A., LLB 2) 5 year B.A., LLB79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4342) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LLB81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore3 year LLB82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LLB83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.A., LLB84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4433 year LLB85Government Law College, Ramnagar4423 year LLB86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LLB87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LLB88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LLB89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LLB90Sufiya Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LLB91Vidya	73	K. N. Nagegowda College of Law, Malavalli	428	3 year LL.B
111	7/	Sri Krishna Institute of Law Tumkur	120	1) 5 year B.A., LL.B
75The Oxford College of Law, Bangalore4302) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 3 year LL.B76K.M.R. Law School Bangalore4311) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 year B.A., LLB 3) P.G.Dip in Cyber Law & 1 T Law77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A., LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A., LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 2) 9 YEAR B.A., LL.B 3) 9 Year LL.B 3) 9 Year LL.B80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore Bangalore436 436 436 439 3 year LL.B 2) 9 YEAR B.A., LL.B 2) 9 YEAR B.A., LL.B 2) 9 YEAR B.A., LL.B 2) 3 Year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore436 437 3 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur 438 40 Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore437 439 3 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar 441441 410 Syear B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar 4412441 410 Syear B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.445 445 40 Syear B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru1) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 2) 3 ye	/		727	
InterformAverage of the second system76C.M.R. Law School Bangalore4311) 3 year LL.B77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A., LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4342) FEAR B.A., LL.B80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore4363 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4443 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4443 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law Labor Law92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B </td <td></td> <td></td> <th>120</th> <td>-</td>			120	-
76C.M.R. Law School Bangalore4311) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 year B.A.,LLB 3) P.G.Dip in Cyber Law & IT Law77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A.,LL.B78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A.,LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A.,LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A.,LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B 2) 9 (G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore3 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B<	75	The Oxford College of Law, Bangalore	430	
76C.M.R. Law School Bangalore4312) 5 year B.A.,LLB 3) 5 year B.B.A.,LLB 3) P.G.Dip in Cyber Law & IT Law77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A.,LLB78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4341) 3 year LL.B 2) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B 2) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore4363 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4433 year LLB 5 year B.A., LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LLB87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LLB88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LLB90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LLB91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483 year LLB92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B </td <td></td> <td></td> <th></th> <td>÷</td>				÷
76C.M.R. Law School Bangalore4313) 5 year B.B.A.,LLB 3) P.G.Dip in Cyber Law & IT Law77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A.,LLB78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A.,LLB79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4331) 3 year LL.B 2) 9 year LL.B 2) 9 G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B 2) 9 G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore4363 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4415 year B.A., LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B<				
Image: Section of the section of th	76	CMP Law School Bangalora	121	
IT Law77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A., LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4342) 9 year LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4342) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore4363 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4382) 9 year B.B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4482) syear LLB92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4453 year LLB	70	C.W.R. Law School Dangalore	431	
77Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4321) 3 year LL.B 2) 5 YEAR B.A., LL.B78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4341) 3 year LL.B 2) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B 2) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore4363 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur1) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B				· · ·
17Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore4322) 5 YEAR B.A., LL.B78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A., LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4342) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore3) year LL.B3 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore44502) Syears B.B.A., LL.B				
78Bangalore Law College, Bangalore4331) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4341) 3 year LL.B 2) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B 2) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4363 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore4363 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law & Labor Law92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year S.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 5 years B.B.A., LL.B	77	Shri Balaji College of Law, Bangalore	432	
79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore2) 3 year LL.B79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4341) 3 year LL.B80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore3' year LL.B3 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4443 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4482) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B	70	Den gelene Lew Celle en Den gelene	422	
79Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore4342) P.G.Diploma in Cyber Law & IT80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore4363 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B	/8	Bangalore Law College, Bangalore	433	2) 3 year LL.B
Image: Section of the section of th				1) 3 year LL.B
80Teacher's Law College, Bangalore4353 year LL.B81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore33 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore44502) Syears B.A., LL.B	79	Sarvodaya Law College, Bangalore	434	
81Arunodaya Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore3 year LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) Syears B.A., LL.B				
81Bangalore4365 year B.A., LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) Syear S.B.A., LL.B	80		435	•
Bangalore5 year B.A., LL.B82Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur4373 year LL.B83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4443 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore44502) syear B.B.A., LL.B	81		436	•
83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4381) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 3 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) Syears B.B.A., LL.B				5 year B.A., LL.B
83Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.4382) 3 year LL.B84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4442) 3 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4482) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5years B.A., LL.B	82	Kempegowda law College, Chikkaballapur	437	•
84Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore4393 year LL.B 5 year B.A., LL.B85Government Law College, Ramnagar4415 year B.A., LL.B86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 5 years B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5 years B.B.A., LL.B	83	Basavashree College of Law, Kolar.	438	
 Br. B. R. Ambeddar Law College, Bangalore Syear B.A., LL.B Government Law College, Ramnagar 5 year B.A., LL.B M H College of Law, Ramanagar 3 year LL.B S.E.A Law College, Bangalore. S.E.A Law College, Bangalore. Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore. Sufiya Law College, Tumkur Sufiya Law College, Tumkur Yidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru Yidya Vikas Law College, Bangalore I) 5 year B.A., LL.B Sufiya Law College, Mysuru Sufiya Law College, Bangalore Sufiya Law College, Mysuru Sufiya Law College, Bangalore Sufiya Law College, Mysuru Sufiya Law College, Bangalore Sufiya Vikas Law College, Mysuru Symptoxic College, Bangalore Sufiya Law College, Bangalore Sufiya Law College, Mysuru Symptoxic College, Bangalore Sufiya Law College, Mysuru Symptoxic College, Bangalore Sufiya College, Mysuru Symptoxic College, Bangalore Symptoxic College, Bangalo		-		
86M H College of Law, Ramanagar4423 year LL.B87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5years B.B.A., LL.B	84	Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Law College, Bangalore	439	
87S.E.A Law College, Bangalore.4441) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4501) 5 years B.B.A., LL.B	85	Government Law College, Ramnagar	441	5 year B.A.,LLB
 87 S.E.A Law College, Bangalore. 88 Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore. 89 Patel Law College, Bangalore 90 Sufiya Law College, Tumkur 91 Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru 92 IFIM Law College, Bangalore 93 Acharya School of Law, Bangalore 9444 9444 2) 3 year LL.B 1) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 3) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law & Labor Law 1) 5 years B.A., LL.B 2) 5 years B.B.A., LL.B 	86	M H College of Law, Ramanagar	442	3 year LL.B
88Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.4453 year LL.B89Patel Law College, Bangalore4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 3) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law & Labor Law92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5years BB.A., LL.B	87	SEALow College Rangelore	444	1) 5 year B.A., LL.B
89Patel Law College, Bangalore4463 year LL.B90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5 years BB.A., LL.B	07	S.E.A Law Conege, Dangalore.		2) 3 year LL.B
90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4471) 5 year B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4481) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B 2) 3 year LL.B 3) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law & Labor Law92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B 3) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law & Labor Law93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5years BB.A., LL.B	88	Bhuvan Law College, Bangalore.	445	3 year LL.B
90Sufiya Law College, Tumkur4472) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4482) 3 year LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5 years BB.A., LL.B	89	Patel Law College, Bangalore	446	5
91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru2) 3 year LL.B91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru1) 5 year B.B.A., LL.B92IFIM Law College, Bangalore44993Acharya School of Law, Bangalore45093Acharya School of Law, Bangalore450	90	Sufiya Law College Tumkur	447	
91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4482) 3 year LL.B 3) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law & Labor Law92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4501) 5 years B.A., LL.B			,	
91Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru4483) Certificate Course in IPR, Cyber Law & Labor Law92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5years BB.A., LL.B				
92IFIM Law College, Bangalore449Cyber Law & Labor Law93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4501) 5years B.A.,LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5years BB.A.,LL.B	91	Vidya Vikas Law College, Mysuru	448	
92IFIM Law College, Bangalore4495 year B.B.A., LL.B93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore1) 5 years B.A., LL.B932) 5 years BB.A., LL.B				
93Acharya School of Law, Bangalore4502) 5years BB.A.,LL.B	92	IFIM Law College, Bangalore	449	
	<u> </u>			1) 5years B.A.,LL.B
	93	Acharya School of Law, Bangalore	450	
				3) 3 year LL.B





94	Ramaiah Institute of Legal Studies, Bangalore	451	1) 5years B.A.,LL.B
			2) 5years B.B.A.,LL.B
			1) 5years B.A.,LL.B
95	N.A. Global Law School, Bangalore.	452	2) 5years BB.A.,LL.B
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		102	3) P.G.Diploma in Cyber
			and IT Law
			1) 5years B.A.,LL.B
96	Kristu Jayanti College of Law, Bengaluru	453	2) 5years BB.A.,LL.B
			3) 5year B.Com.,LL.B
			1) 5years B.A.,LL.B
			2) 5years BB.A.,LL.B
97	Christ Academy Institution of Law, Bengaluru	454	3) Certificate Course in
			Banking Law.
			4) Certificate Course in IPR.
98	St.Joseph College of Law, Bengaluru	455	1) 3years LL.B
90	St. Joseph Conege of Law, Dengaluru	433	2) 5years BA.,LL.B
99	Soundarya College of Law, Bengaluru	456	1) 3years LL.B
99	Soundarya Concec of Law, Dengaluru	430	2) 5years BA.,LL.B
100	Sharada Vikas School of Excellence for Law,	457	1) 3years LL.B
100	Bengaluru	437	2) 5years B.B.A.,LL.B
			1) 5years B.A.,LL.B
101	ISBR Law College, Bengaluru	458	2) 5years BB.A.,LL.B
			3) 5year B.Com.,LL.B
102	Brite College of Law, Bengaluru		3years LL.B.
103	Karunadu College of Law, Bengaluru		3years LL.B.
104	Padma College of Law, Bengaluru		3years LL.B.
105			1) 5years B.A.,LL.B
105	R.V.Institute of Legal Studies, Bengaluru		2) 5years B.B.A.,LL.B
106	ABBS School of Law, Bengaluru		5years B.B.A.,LL.B
107	Sri. Siddaramaiah Law College, Chikballapur		5years B.A.,LL.B
	U : 1		

17. AFFILIATION STATUS

S. No.	Courses offered	Permanent	Temporary
1.	LL.B.(3 year Degree Program)	32	51
2.	B.A.,LL.B.(5 year Degree Program)	17	43
3.	B.B.A.,LL.B.(5year Degree Program)	01	23
4.	B.Com., LL.B.(5year Degree Program)	00	08



5.	B.A,LL.B.(Hons) (5year Degree Program)	00	01
6.	B.B.A.,LL.B.(Hons) (5year Degree Program)	00	01
	Post Graduate Diploma in : 1) Intellectual Property Rights.	-	02
7	2) Labor and Service Law	-	02
7.	3) Cyber & Information Technology Law	-	07
	4) Human Rights	-	00
	Certificate Course in Human Rights	-	01
	Certificate Course in IPR	-	02
	Certificate Course in Law and Medicine.	-	01
	Certificate Course in Information Law	-	02
	Certificate Course in Labour Law	-	01
8.	Certificate Course in Cyber Law	-	01
	Certificate Course in ADR	-	00
	Certificate Course in Banking Law	-	01
	Certificate Course in Insurance Law	-	00
	Certificate Course in Water Law	-	01
	Certificate Course in Aviation Law	-	01
9.	LL.M (1 Year) i) Constitutional & Administrative Law	-	01
	ii) Corporate & Commercial Law	-	02

18. STUDENTS' ADMISSION AND FACULTY POSITION 2018 -19

Sl.	Derticaleur	No. of	Students	Number of personnel		
No.	Particulars	Law Colleges	strength	Teaching	Non teaching staff	
1.	KSLU's Law School	01	432	25	3	
2.	Government Colleges	05	1103	63	18	
3.	Aided Private Colleges	27	9657	335	326	
4.	Un aided Private Colleges	73	15915	692	408	
5.	Autonomous colleges (Aided)	01	714	34	20	
TOTAL		107	27821	1149	775	

19. EXAMINIATION SECTION

Registrar Evaluation I/c : Dr.G.B.Patil

The Examination Section has conducted two examinations during 2018-2019. The first examination was conducted from 21^{st} June to 14^{th} July 2018. The results were announced between 20^{th} August 2018 to 30^{th} August 2018.

The Second Examination was conducted from 21st December 2018 to 18th January 2019. The results of the same were announced between February 26th to March 8th.

The Third Annual convocation of Karnataka State Law University was conducted on 3rd February 2017. A total 1555 graduates were conferred with convocation degrees. Course wise list of number of degrees conferred is given below:

Course	Number of l	Number of Degree Holders		
	In Person	In Absentia		
LL.B.	173	799	972	
B.A.,LL.B.	85	302	387	
B.B.A.,LL.B.	16	56	72	
B.A.,LL.B. (Hons.)	21	05	26	
B.B.A.,LL.B. (Hons.)	14	22	36	
2 year LL.M.	04	21	25	
1 year LL.M.	22	11	33	
P.G. Diploma	-	02	02	
Certificate Course	02	-	02	
Total	337	1218	1555	

9 Gold Medals (8 instituted by Karnataka State Law University and 1 by Nani Palkiwala Memorial Trust, Mumbai) to the first rank holders, 8 Scholarships (Cash Prize) and 42 rank certificates were awarded during Third Annual convocation. Further in order to encourage Kannada Medium students in legal education, 18 additional rank certificates were awarded to those candidates who scored highest marks writing their answer papers in Kannada medium.



B. GOLDMEDALS/SCHOLARSHIP/CASHPRIZES

Annual Report

2018-19

- Gold Medals Instituted by K.S.L.U. Hubballi for
 - ▶ 3 Year LL.B.
 - ▶ 5 Year B.A.,LL.B.
 - ▶ 5 Year B.B.A.,LL.B.
 - ▶ 1 Year LL.M
- Gold Medal instituted by Nani Palkhivala Memorial Trust for
 - ▶ 2 Year LL.M.
- Cash Prize instituted by employees of K.S.L.U. in the name of Dr. J. S. Patil, Former Vice-Chancellor, K S L U, Hubballi for
- \blacktriangleright 1st Rank holder in 3 Year LL.B.
- Cash Prize instituted by Smt.NandaV.Kulkarni in the memory of Late Dr.K.V.Bengeri for
 - ▶ Securing highest marks in Environmental Law (3 Year LL.B.)

• Cash Prize instituted by Shri S.M.Panchagatti in memory of Late Shri A.C.Angadi, Advocate Bijapur and Late Smt. Bhagirathi for

- Securing highest marks in Criminal Law (3 Year LL.B)
- Cash Prize Instituted by: Employees of Karnataka State Law University, Hubballi in the Name of Prof. (Dr.) T. R. Subramannya.

Former Vice-Chancellor, K S L U, Hubballi for

- Securing Highest marks in Public International Law
- Cash Prize instituted by Nani Palkhivala Memorial Trust, Mumbai.
- ▶ For four meritorious students of LL.M.



D. DETAILS OF PERFORMANCE AT EXAMINATION.

The number of candidates registered, appeared and passed and percentage of passing at various courses in both the examinations conducted during the year is as follows

Annual Report 2018-19

	June,2018	June,2018	June,2018	December,2018	December,2018	December,2018
Semester and course	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage
3 Year LL.B I Sem	7442	1341	18.02	6651	863	12.98
3 Year LL.B II Sem	10870	1870	17.21	7456	1051	14.10
3 Year LL.B III Sem	5318	1334	25.08	9381	1821	19.41
3 Year LL.B IV Sem	7338	2190	29.84	3674	1383	37.64
3 Year LL.B V Sem	4255	1342	31.54	7277	1600	21.99
3 Year LL.B VI Sem	6119	1798	29.38	3305	1045	31.62
5 Year BA.LL.B Course I Sem	219	41	18.72	369	35	9.49
5 Year BA.LL.B Course II Sem	517	86	16.63	537	37	6.89
• • • •	June,2018	June,2018	June,2018	December,2018	December,2018	December,2018
Semester and course	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage
5 Year BA.LL.B Course III Sem	328	54	16.46	258	49	18.99
5 Year BA.LL.B Course IV Sem	391	94	24.04	293	45	15.36
5 Year BA.LL.B Course V Sem	483	118	24.38	358	38	10.61
5 Year BA.LL.B Course VI Sem	827	197	23.76	618	106	17.15
5 Year BA.LL.B Course VII Sem	854	184	21.75	677	131	19.35
5 Year BA.LL.B Course VIII Sem	700	186	27.27	468	124	26.50
5 Year BA.LL.B Course IX Sem	1197	373	31.08	867	137	15.80
5 Year BA.LL.B Course X Sem	1670	502	29.81	1024	257	25.10
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] Course I Sem	1966	376	19.13	1408	180	12.78



5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] II Sem	2410	845	35.06	1164	236	20.27
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] III Sem	884	276	31.22	2204	899	40.79
	June,2018	June,2018	June,2018	December,2018	December,2018	December,2018
Semester and course	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] IV Sem	1859	841	45.24	784	164	20.92
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] V Sem	1200	231	19.25	2302	576	25.02
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] VI Sem	1826	448	24.53	1120	176	15.71
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] VII Sem	556	152	27.34	1790	483	26.98
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] VIII Sem	873	483	55.52	326	145	44.62
5 Year BA.LL.B [MJ-MI] IX Sem				859	326	37.95
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course I Sem	404	90	22.17	309	65	21.04
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course II Sem	687	322	46.87	290	59	20.34
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course III Sem	277	87	31.41	646	260	40.25
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course IV Sem	525	189	35.73	276	75	27.18
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course V Sem	233	60	25.64	534	172	32.20
	June,2018	June,2018	June,2018	December,2018	December,2018	December,2018
Semester and course	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage	No.of students appeared	Number of Students Passed	Percentage
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course VI Sem	441	194	43.69	220	51	23.20
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course VII Sem	168	47	27.98	432	143	33.10
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course VIII Sem	265	162	61.13	88	32	36.36
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course IX Sem	148	61	41.22	284	114	40.14
5 Year BBA.LL.B Course X Sem	252	124	47.88	118	51	43.22

20. KARNATAKA STATE LAW UNIVERSITY'S LAW SCHOOL

The Karnataka State Law University's Law School was established in the year 2009. The Law School, under the leadership of the Vice-Chancellor of the University, has been taking steps towards achievement of academic excellence by organizing and involving itself in academic, co-curricular, extra-curricular activities.

Inauguration of Students Union & Gymkhana Activities: The Students Union, Gymkhana, NSS and sports Activities for the year 2018-19 was inaugurated by Dr. Sanjeev Kulkarni, Gynaecologist and Sustainable Farmer, Dharwad on 25th Sept.2018.

The entire year was significant for the Law School as it broadened access to legal education. A series of special lectures on emerging areas were organized to expand the horizons of knowledge base of students and faculty.

Sl. No.	Topics	Resource Person	Date
1.	A Special Lecture on "Anatomy of Law"	By Dr. Shashikala Gurpur, Director Symbiosis law School and Dean, Faculty of Law Symbiosis International University.	20-08-2018
2.	Workshop on Thoughts of Mahatma Gandhi and Its Realisation in the Indian Legal System	Prof. (Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat	02-10-2018
3.	A Special Lecture was organized "Rights of Project affected people"	by Dr. Ravindranath Shanabag President, Human Rights Protection Forum, Udupi	26-10-2018
4.	Student Debate on Section 377 of IPC		30-10-2018
5.	National Conference on "Development and Human Rights"	Prof.K.C.SunnyProfessorDepartmentofLawCentralUniversityKerala,Dr.G.B.Reddy,Professor,DepartmentofLawOsmaniaUniversityHydrabad,ProfessorMallar,NLSIUBengaluruandDr.LohithNaikar,VisitingProfessor,NationalLawSchool,	14-12-2018

31

Special lectures, Conferences and Workshops Etc..

6.	A Special Lecture was organized on 'Land Laws'	by Sri S.G Biradar Retired KAS officer	04-02-2019
7.	Release of Book Titled " Reference of Bhagvad Geeta in Judicial Verdicts and Analysis"	Authored by the Hon'ble Vice- Chancellor Prof. P. Ishwara Bhat	11-02-2019
8.	A Special Lecture was organized on "Privacy in Light of Puttaswamy Judgment"		11-02-2019
9.	A Special Lecture was organized on 'Rights to Denotified and Adivasis''	By Padma Shri Prof. Ganesh Devy, Peoples Linguistic Survey of India and Adivasi academy Dharwad	11-03-2019
10.	One Day Training Programme on "Human Rights"	by Dr. Ravindranath Shanabag President, Human Rights Protection Forum,Udupi	24-03-2019

On the occasion of Decennial celebration of Karnataka State Law University has organized series of Special Lectures.

- On 28th March 2019 a special lecture on "Existence of Good Governance and Need for Lokpal" delivered by Hon'ble Mr. Justice N. Santosh Hegde, Former Judge Supreme Court of India and Former Lokayukta of Karnataka.
- Foundation day Lecture on "Fundamental Duties Background, Impact and Potential" delivered by Hon'ble Mr. Justice Mohan M.Shantangoudar, Judge, Supreme Court of India, Delhi.

Endowment Lecture:

- Late Sri. L. G. Havanur Endowment Lecture on "Outlining the Idea of Constitutional Morality in Indian Jurisprudence" delivered by Hon'ble Mr. Justice S. Abdul Nazeer, Judge, Supreme Court of India was held on 16thMarch 2019.
- Hon'ble Mr. Justice L. Narayan Swamy Acting Chief Justice Karnataka High court, Bengaluru, Hon'ble Mr. Justice Dixit Krishna Prasad, Judge Karnataka High court, Dharwad, Prof. Ravivarma Kumar, Senior Advocate & Former, Advocate General, Bengaluru shared his experiences. Prof. (Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat, Hon'ble Vice Chancellor, KSLU, Hubballi delivered the Presidential remarks. Family members of



Sri. L.G. Havanur, syndicate members, principals of affiliated colleges, faculty, invitees, non-teaching staff, advocates and students of Law School were present.

Moot Courts:

- The 6th State Level Kannada Moot Court Competition was organized on 23rd November 2018.
- Shri. Ishappa Bhute Principal District and Sessions Judge, Dharwad inaugurated the 6th State Level Kannada Moot Court Competition 2018.Sri Arun Joshi, Assistant Solicitor General of India, High Court of Karnataka Dharwad.
- Valedictory function was held on 24th November 2018.
- Hon'ble Mr.Justice B.A.Patil, Judge, High Court of Karnataka Dharwad Bench Dharwad, delivered the Valedictory address.
- The "6th International Law Moot Court" Competition was inaugurated on 16th March 2019 by Hon'ble Mr. Justice S. Abdul Nazeer, Judge, Supreme Court of India, Delhi. Hon'ble Mr. Justice L. Narayan Swamy Acting Chief Justice Karnataka High Court, Bengaluru, Hon'ble Mr. Justice Dixit Krishna Prasad, Judge Karnataka High Court, Dharwad were present.
- Valedictory of the 6thInternational Law Moot Court Competition was held on 17th March 2019 Hon'ble Mr. Justice Dixit Krishna Prasad, Judge Karnataka High Court, Dharwad delivered the Valedictory Address.
- Around 20 teams from reputed National Law Institutes across the country participated in the competition. It aroused a lot of interest and created an atmosphere of learning amongst the participants.

Youth Festival

To promote art, rich culture, tradition and to bring out the hidden talents in the students the youth festivals are organized the details are as under

Inter Zonal Youth Festival was held on 22nd and 23rd March 2019.

• Dr.D.B.Naik, Hon'ble Vice Chancellor Karnataka Janapada University Shiggaon inaugurated the Inter Zonal Youth Festival 2019

33

- Valedictory of the Inter Zonal Youth Festival was held on 23rd March 2019.
- Sri.Shyamsunder Bidarkundi noted Litterateur Hubli, delivered the valedictory address.
- •

KSLU's Law School Intra College Management Fest-2019 'PRAYUKTI' was held on 30th April 2019

• Prof.(Dr.)P. Ishwar Bhat Hon'ble Vice Chancellor, Karnataka State law University inaugurated the 'Prayukti2.0'.

Legal Touch-Stone-4 comprising of Client Interviewing Competition, Seminar, Debate Competition and Cultural activities for the students was heldon 25thApril 2019

Sri. K.B.Naik Chairman, Karnataka State bar Council, Bangalore inaugurated the Law fest.

To orient and prepare the students toward the social responsibilities and obligations the following programmes were organized:

Sl. No.	Name of the Programme	Dignitaries	Date
1	Planting of Saplings under "Hasiru Karnataka Programme"		15-08-2018
2	Celebration of Sadbhavana Divas		20-08-2018
3	A Special Lecture on the Occasion of teachers Day	Prof.(Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat	05-09-2018
4	Orientation Programme for deputy directors of Students welfare and NSS Ofiicers		17-09-2018
5	International Women's day was observed on 8 th March 2018	Prof.Vijayalaxmi A.Amminbhavi, Professor of Psychology and Dean faculty of Social Science Karnatak University Dharwad	On 8-3-2019
6	Legal Awareness Programme at Sri. Basaveshwar Rural Education and development trust Sattur Dharwad	Sri. Shekhargouda Patil Retired District and sessions Judge, Sri. S.H.Mittalkod, Retired District and sessions Judge, Sri. S.S. Ballolli, Retired District and sessions Judge, Sri V.D. Karpoormath, Retired District Surgeon, Dr.P.Ishwara Bhat,	29-10-2018

EXTENSION & CULTURAL ACTIVITIES



		Hon'ble Vice- Chancellor and Dr.C.S.Patil Dean and Director KSLU Hubli	
7	Celebration of Constitution Day at Central prison Dharwad	Dr. C.S.Patil Dean and Director KSLU Hubli	26-11-2018
8	A Special lecture on the occasion of 70 th Republic day	Dr.P.Ishwara Bhat, Hon'ble Vice- Chancellor	26-01-2019
9	Legal Awareness Programme at Jnana Vikas Training Centre,Rayapur, Dharwad	Dr. C.S.Patil Dean and Director KSLU Hubli	21-02-2019
10	A special lecture on the occasion of International Women's day	Prof.Vijayalaxmi Amminabhavi, Dean Faculty of Social science, Karnatak Universty Dharwad	
11	NSS Special Camp was held at Ramapur Village		From 3 rd to 9 th March 2019
12	The 128 th Birth anniversary of Dr. B. R. Ambedkar was organized		On14th April 2018
13	Celebration of world Red Cross Day		08-05-2019
14	Reading of Constitution Programme		on 9 th May 2019
15	Passport Awareness Programme		28-05-2019
16	Observance of anti tobacco Day		31-05-2019

Achievement of our students:

We are proud and overwhelmed to place it on record that our students have brought laurels in various competitions. To mention a few:

OUTSTANDING ACHIEVEMENTS OF STUDENTS

Moot Court Competitions

Sl. No.	Team Members	Position	
1.	Ms.Vinuta and Mr.Pramod Mallur Ms.Lavanya and Ms.Rhea participated in National Level Management Fest Organized by SDM Law College Mangalore on 5 th October 2018.		
2.	Mr.Chnnabasveshwar and Mr. Gagandeep Partcipated in University level Quiz Competition organized by Karnatak University Dharwad on 31-10-2018	Second place in Quiz Competition	





3.	Mr.Viraj B.Y., Mr.Ravi and Mr.Milan Patil Partcipated in 21 st Sri S C Javali National Moot Court Competition 2018 organised by Sir Siddappa kambali Law College Dharwad from 13 to 14 October 2018	Mr. Ravi Secured Best Gentleman Advocate Award.	
4.	Law School students have participated in Zonal Level Youth Festival organized by B.V.Bellad Law College,Belagavi in association with KSLU Hubli on 3rd and 4 th November 2018	Won the General Championship	
5.	District Level Youth Festival Organized by Youth Empowerment and Sports Department Government of Karnataka	Law School Students won First place in Skit and Second place in Debate	
6.	Ms. Soumya has participated in Elocution Competition organized by Chikenkoppaandhara ashram on 3 rd November 2018	First Place	
7.	Mr.Manjunath Shirur, Ms.Swati Hegde Ms.Veenashree Desai participated in 6 th Kannada State Level Kannada Moot Court Competition organized by Karnataka State Law University Hubli on	Winners in the Competition	
8.	Mr.Purbayan,Ms.Aishwaryaand,Ms.Kavya 1 st National Moot Court Competition organized by Vivekanand Law College,Puttur from 22 nd to 24 th February 2019	Mr.Purbayan secured Best Mooter award Runner Up in Moot Competition	
9.	Law School students Participated in Inter-zonal Youth Festival Organised by Karnataka State law University hubli on 22 nd and 23 rd March 2019	Won the General Championship	
10.	Ms.Ranjita and Ms.Swati Hegde participated in Debate competition organized by Hurakadli ajja Law College Dharwad	Secured Second Place	
11.	Ms.Vinuta and Ms.Shruti Kulkarni participated in national Management fest organized by SDM Engineering college Dharwad	First place in Marketing Strategists	
12.	Ms.Jahnavi Deshpande Ms.Rashmi and Team of Law school participated in cultural competition organized by Dr.Gangubai Hanagal Music and Performing University Mysore. On 5 th and 6 th March 2019	Third Place in Mono Acting Third place in Skit Competition	
13.	Mr.Manjunath Shirur Ms.Ranjita Alagawadi Mr.Sharanappa Participated in 3 rd State Level Moot Court competition on 6 th and 7 th April 2019	Runners Up in the competition	

36



14.	Mr.Viraj,Mr.Ravi and Mr.Milan Patil Partcipated in 2 nd National Moot court Competition on 24 th and 25 th April Organised by Law School of Bahara University, Shimla		
15.	Mr.Channabasaveshwar and Mr.Giridhar Prticipated in 2 nd national Moot Court Competition organized by ITM University Raipur		

Sports:

Our University has been promoting and encouraging the students of all the affiliated law colleges to take part in various sports events. Students of KSLU's Law School participated in the following intercollegiate tournaments organized by affiliated law colleges of KSLU for the academic year 2018-19.

- Team Participated in Volleyball Men intercollegiate tournament cum selection trials held at Al-Ameen College of Law, Bengaluru on 11th & 12th September 2018.
- Team Participated in Cross Country Men intercollegiate tournament cum selection trials held at R.L. Law College, Davanagere on 19th September 2018.
- Team Participated in Table Tennis Men and Women intercollegiate tournament cum selection trials held atRamaiah College of Law, Bengaluru on 28th&29th September 2018.
- Team Participated in Badminton Men and Women intercollegiate tournament cum selection trials held at BLDE's Law College, Jamakandi on 11th&12th October 2018. Women team Secured Third place.
- Team Participated in Chess Men intercollegiate tournament cum selection trials held at SCAB Law College, Raichur on 2nd & 3rd November 2018. Men team Secured First place.
- Students Participated in Individual Selection Trials (Men and Women) held at KSLU, Hubballi at R.N. Shetty Stadium, Dharwad on 27th October 2018.
- Team Participated in Cricket Men intercollegiate tournament held at G. K. Law College, Hubballi from 11th to 14th April 2019.
- 9thKSLU's Law School Annual Sports were held in all indoor and Outdoor games for both Boys and Girls.
- Four of our Law School Students Represented Karnataka State law University in South Zone and All India Inter University tournaments.



21. UNIVERSITY LIBRARY

The University Library was established in August 2009 and since then has been contributing to the academic excellence of the University.

With an endeavour to provide right information to the right reader at the right time, the Library has built an impressive collection of books and back volumes of periodicals relating to Law and related subjects. In addition to this, the University Library subscribes to Journals, Magazines, Newspapers and full text online databases.

The Library has been automated using an integrated Library Management System. Library holdings can be searched using the Online Public Access catalogue.

Sl.No.	Reading Materials	Added in 18-19	Total Collection as on 03-06-2019
1	Books	332	10768
2	Donated (Books)	31	1180
3	Back Volumes		5038
4	Dissertations		198
5	SC/ST Book Bank		960
6	Journals-Subscriptions	30	30
7	Journals-Gratis/Exchange		25
8	Popular Magazines		13
9	Newspapers		13
10	Online databases		02

LIBRARY COLLECTIONS

Expenditure 2018-2019

Sl.No.	Reading Materials	Procured/Subscribed	Expenditure
1	Books	332	2,95,691.00
2	Journals	30	1,82,608.00
3	Newspapers and Magazines	16	32,945.00
4	Online databases	02	5,28,625.00

22. NATIONAL SERVICE SCHEME (NSS)

Activities held during April 2018 to March 2019

- On 6th April, 2018 Inter-Zonal youth festival was organized in the University for the students of law colleges.
- On 14th April, 2018 Dr. B. R. Ambedkar Jayanti was celebrated in the University.
- On 28th April, 2018 voting awareness camp was organized in the University for the students.
- On 5th June, 2018 World Environment Day was celebrated in the University.
- On 7th June, 2018 Annual day was organized in the University.
- On 21st June, 2018 International Yoga Day was celebrated in the University.
- On 21st July, 2018 Principals' meeting was organized in the University wherein the NSS related matters were discussed.
- On 15th August, 2018 Independence Day was celebrated in the University.
- On 15th August, 2018 planting of samplings was held under 'hasiru karnataka' programme.
- PFMS registration of all NSS units was done during the month of August.
- On 20th August, 2018 Sadbhavana Day was celebrated.
- On 5th September, 2018 Teachers' day was celebrated in the University.
- On 17th September, 2018, orientation programme for NSS officers was held in the University.
- On 17th September, 2018, training was organized for NSS officers in relation to PFMS.
- On 25th September, 2018 inauguration of NSS and cultural activities was held in the University.
- On Oct 2, 2018, Workshop on Thoughts of Mahatma Gandhi and its Realization in the Indian Legal System was organized.



• On Oct 29, 2018 Legal Awareness Programme was organized at Basaveshwar Education and development trust, Sattur, Dharwad.

Annual Report

2018 - 19

- On Nov 1, 2018 KANNADA RAJYOTSAVA was celebrated
- On Nov 26, 2018, Constitution Day was Celebrated at Central Prison Dharwad.
- On Dec 14, 2018, National Conference on "Development and Human Rights" was organized.
- On Jan 26, 2019, Celebration of 70th Republic Day was observed and Special Lecture by Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor Prof. (Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat, KSLU Hubballi
- On Jan 30, 2019, Tribute paid to Freedom fighters by observing two minutes silence.
- On Feb 4, 2019 a special Lecture was organized on Land Law by Shri S.G. Biradar KAS (retired)
- On Feb 11, 2019 a Special Lecture was organized on Privacy in light of Puttaswamy Judgment by Prof. (Dr.) Sairam Bhat Professor National Law School of India University, Bengaluru
- On Feb 11, 2019 a programme relating to release of book titled "Reference of Bhagawathgita in Judicial verdicts: An Analysis" by Prof.(Dr.) P. Ishwara Bhat Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor, KSLU Navanagar, Hubballi was organized.
- On Feb 21, 2019, a Legal Awareness Programme was organized on 21.2.2019 at Jnana Vikas Training Center, Rayapur, Dharwad.
- On March 11, 2019 a Special Lecture was organized on "International Women's Day Celebration" by Prof. Vijaylaxmi A. Amminbhavi Professor of Psychology and Dean Faculty of Social Science Karnataka University, Dharwad.
- On March 11, 2019 a Special Lecture was organized on "Rights to the Denotified and Adivasis" by Padma Shri Prof. Ganesh Devy People's Linguistic Survey of India and the Adivasi Academy Dharwad.
- On March 16, 2019 Late Shri L. G. Havanur Endowment Lecture was organized on 16.03.2019 by Hon'ble Mr. Justice S. Abdul Nazeer on "Outlining the Idea of Constitutional Morality in India.



- On 22nd and 23rd March, 2019 Inter-zonal youth festival was organized in the University for the students of law colleges.
- On March 24, 2019, one day basic training programme was organized in association with NHRC, New Delhi. One hundred students were trained in the programme. Dr. Ravindranath Shanbag President, Human Rights Protection Forum, Udupi inaugurated the programme. Four technical sessions were conducted on various aspects of the protection of human rights. Prof. P. Ishwara Bhat, Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor, spoke on Philosophy and History of Human Rights. Dr. C.S. Patil, Dean and Director, gave lecture on Human Rights Protection Machinery. Dr. Patil G.B. Registrar(Eva) trained students on the institutions of Human Rights.
- On March 28,2019, on the occasion of Decennial Celebration a Special Lecture was organized on "Existence of Good Governance and Need for Lokpal" by Hon'ble Mr. Justice N. Santosh Hegde, Former Judge, Supreme Court of India and Former Lokayukta, Karnataka

23. HOSTELS

Name of the Hostel: Karnataka State Law University's Girls Hostel, Navanagar, Hubballi Warden: Ms. Sharada Shinde, Assistant Professor, KSLU's Law School

Students Strength for Academic Year 2018-19

SC	ST	Others	Total
08	05	72	85

Name of the Hostel: Karnataka State Law University's Boys Hostel, Navanagar. Warden: Dr. D. Rangaswamy, Assistant Professor, KSLU's Law School.

Students Strength for Academic Year 2018-19.

SC	ST	Others	Total
18	08	86	112

24. SCHEDULED CASTES/SCHEDULED TRIBES (SC/ST) TRIBES CELL

Co-ordinator: Dr.D.Rangaswamy, Assistant Professor, KSLU's Law School

As special Cell for the welfare of the Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes the SC/ST Cell was established in the year 2012 as per the mandate of the University Grant Commission. The Cell functions under the guidance and supervision of SC/ST Students and Grievance Committee under the Chairmanship Vice Chancellor of the University. The



Committee ensures the effective implementation of reservation policy and other welfare measures for SC/ST Students and employees. The Cell also conducts various programmes like legal awareness and training programmes. The 128th birth anniversary of Dr. B. R. Ambedkar, was celebrated in the University campus on 14th April, 2019. The Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor Prof. P. Ishwar Bhat, Registrar(I/C) Dr. Ratna Bharmagoudar, Registrar (Evaluation)(I/C) Dr.G.B.Patil, and Dr. C. S. Patil, Dean & Director, KSLU's Law School spoke on the life and achievements of Dr. B.R. Ambedkar.

25. DIRECTORATE OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND SPORTS

Director : Dr. Khalid Khan

INTER UNIVERSITY TOURNAMENTS 2018-19

- Cross Country (M&W) teams participated in All India Inter University Championship held at Gulburga University, Kalaburgi, Karnataka on 4th October 2018
- Basketball (Men) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at SRM University, Chennai, T.N from 22nd to 26th October 2018.
- Volleyball (Women) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at KLEAF University, Guntur, Andhra Pradeshfrom 27th to 31st October 2018.
- Volleyball(Men) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at SRM University, Chennai, T.N from 9th to 14th November 2018.
- Wrestling (Men) team participated in All India Inter University Championship held at ChoudaryBansilal University, Biwani, Haryanafrom 14th to 18th November 2018.
- Badminton (Men) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at SRM University, Chennai from 21st to 25th November 2018.



- Athletics (Men & Women) teams participated in All India Inter University Championship organized byMangaluru University, Mangaluru held at Alva's Moodbidre from 24th to 28th November 2018.
- Badminton (Women) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at Vellur Institute of Technology, Vellur from 4th to 8th December 2018.
- Chess (Men) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at University of Manipal, Manipal, Karnataka from 4th to 8thDecember 2018.
- Table Tennis (Men) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at GITAM University, Vishakapatnum, Andhra Pradesh from 3rd to 5th December 2018.
- Football (Men) team participated in South Zone Inter University Tournament held at Pondichery University, Pondicherry from 3rd to 11th December 2018.
- Fencing (Men) participated in All India Inter University Championship held at GNDU University, Amritsar, Punjab from 8th to 11th January 2019.
- Power Lifting (Men & Women) teams participated in All India Inter University Championship organized by University of Calicut, Kerala from16th to 23rd February 2019.
- Taekwondo Men and Womenteams and Quin-ki-do Women team participated in All India Inter University Championship held at M. D. University, Rohtak, Haryana from 9th to 17th March 2019.

INTERCOLLEGIATE TOURNAMENTS 2018-19

- BASKETBALL (Men) tournament cum selections were organized by Christ Law College, Bengaluru on 6th& 7th September 2018.
- Volleyball (Men) tournament cum selections were organized by Al-Ameen College of Law, Bengaluru on 11th & 12th September 2018.

43

- Cross Country (Men & Women) Championship cum selections were organized by R.L. Law College, Davanagere on 19th September 2018.
- Table Tennis (Men & Women) tournament cum selections were organized by Ramaiah College of Law, Bengaluru on 28th&29th September 2018.
- Kabaddi (Men) tournament cum selections were organized by DBHPS Law College, Koppal on 5th& 6th October 2018.
- Badminton (Men & Women) tournament cum selections were organized by BLDE's Law College, Jamakandi on 11th&12th October 2018.
- Volleyball (Women) tournament cum selections were organized by VaikuntaBaliga College of Law, Udupi on 16th&17th October 2018.
- Football (Men) tournament cum selections were organized bySarswathi Law College, Chitradurga on 22nd & 23rdOctober 2018.
- Chess (Men & Women) tournament cum selections were organized by SCAB Law College, Raichur on 2nd& 3rd November 2018.
- Individual Selection Trials (Men and Women) organized by KSLU, Hubballi at R.N. Shetty Stadium, Dharwad on 27th October 2018.

